Dear 

We are disappointed that you did not respond to my email of the 16/04/2015. I hope you will be in a position to support our requests as outlined in that document. However life does not stand still and a related matter, the Industrial Relations Bill 2nd stage is going through the Dail at the moment and we are again looking for your support for our members who are once more looking for equality of esteem from T.D’s that would support them.

The document below sets out our requirements for our members around the country who are anxiously awaiting a favourable response.
Kind Regards,

Carl O Sullivan

ESB Retired Staff Association

24 Clontymon Lawn

Boreenmanna Road

Cork

086 0877267

clonty@eircom.net
The Industrial Relations Bill is going through 2nd stage in the Dail at the moment. The right to engage meaningfully with an Employer and the Trustees of an associated pension scheme is the very essence of pensioner grievance. Pensioner representatives, as of right, should be afforded meaningful equality of esteem by having formal input to any or all discussions or negotiations that may bear on pension entitlements - entitlements that flow from the collectively agreed industrial relations employment contract that bound us throughput our working careers and continues to collectively bind us in retirement.

The Tanaiste and Minister for Social Protection recently amended the Pensions Act to allow collective representation and recognition for groups representing former workers at the stage where Trustees have applied for Section 50 orders to the Pensions Authority.  While the Tanaiste’s initiative is welcome it doesn’t go far enough to address the concerns of the majority of pensioners. Another initiative is required by the Minister for Social Protection to take this a step further and amend the Pensions Acts to allow for collective pensioner representation at the “front end” and not the “back end” of a process addressing a Pension Scheme deficit. 

The fact that the principle of collective representation for former workers has been accepted and incorporated in Pensions legislation now provides an opportunity for legislators with the Industrial Relations Bill to change the definition of “worker” to include “former workers” and to grant them access to the Industrial Relations Machinery of the State. The right of Trade Unions to represent their members in negotiations with Employers on Industrial Relations issues is an inherent part of the Industrial Relations process in Ireland and also to refer any disputes that may arise during discussions between the parties to an independent mediation or arbitration process.

Former workers should be afforded the same rights as workers and legislation should be introduced that would require former Employers to engage with representative bodies for former workers on all matters relating to their original contracts of employment and pension matters.
The ESB Retired Staff Association would welcome your support by way of proposed amendments to the Industrial Relations Bill to include equal treatment for “former workers” in that Bill, including access to mediation and arbitration procedures.
Yours sincerely
Tony Collins

Chairman, National Executive,  ESB Retired Staff Association


 

